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SUBJECT: Create a decision category “Alternate Name” 
 
SUMMARY: Currently geographic features reviewed by the Board may result in several decision 
categories:  a) no change to the spelling of the place name; b) a spelling correction; or c) a name change. 
These decisions apply to the Primary Name listed in the USGS Geographic Names Information System 
database (GNIS).   
 
This submittal proposes to create a new decision category for HBGN, “Alternate Name,” which would 
carry the same weight for state agencies as the official name and spelling, with the understanding that 
there would be no impact on federal agencies, i.e., they would still be required to use the Primary Name 
listed in the GNIS.  It is left to the Board to develop a more comprehensive definition of Alternate Name, 
as well as to clarify when and how it should be designated. 
 
BACKGROUND:  Pursuant to Chapter 4E, Hawaiʻi Revised Statutes, one of the responsibilities of the 
Hawaiʻi Board on Geographic Names is to “designate the official names and spellings of geographic 
features in Hawaiʻi.”  
 
There are many instances where passionate disagreements exist among community or cultural groups 
with respect to a place name and/or the spelling of a place name.  The Board’s current review process 
limits its decision making to designating a single official name, which is then communicated to the US 
Board on Geographic Names (US BGN) as the Primary Name with allowance for multiple Variant Names 
as acceptable alternatives.   
 
However, while this offers some flexibility, it may not be sufficient to resolve conflicts over the place 
name of a given feature.  Exacerbating these conflicts is a requirement that federal agencies use the 
Primary Name as it appears in the GNIS.  Similarly, §4E-3(c), HRS, directs that state agencies “shall use or 
cause to be used [the official names and spellings] on all maps and documents.”  
 
§4E-3(b), HRS, allows HBGN to designate “alternate names and spellings.” And once approved by the 
Board, these alternate names and spellings carry the same weight as the official names and spellings. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: That the Board create a new decision category “Alternate Name,” clearly define 
it, and identify when and how it is to be utilized. 
 
 Respectfully Submitted, 
 /s/ 
 Arthur Buto 
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